

Longridge Church of England Primary School

Berry Lane, Longridge, Preston PR3 3JA Head Teacher- Mrs C Parkin BA MEd NPQH www.longridge-cofe.lancs.sch.uk

Wednesday 24th February 2021

Dear Parents,

I am sure we were all equally delighted to hear that schools will be re-opening to all pupils from Monday 8th March. We are really looking forward to welcoming everybody back.

On return to school, we still have to abide by our risk assessment. This means that pupils will still be working in class bubbles and will have to follow the procedures we put in place in the autumn term. Start and finish times will revert to the same pattern as before closure. Please see below.

	Drop off	Pick up	Entrance
Year Reception	9.00 am	3.30 pm	Passage next to Durham Ox and wait outside red Reception railings.
Years 1 and 2	8.50am	3.20 pm	Passage next to Durham Ox and wait on large (top) playground.
Years 3 and 4	8.50am	3.20 pm	Through car park gate and wait on small playground
Years 5 and 6	9.00 am	3.30 pm	Through car park gate and wait on small playground

I think everyone will benefit from having the routine of the school day restored. The teachers are keen to restart learning in the classroom and will be building on the wonderful work that has been going on at home. Your efforts over the last few weeks will not be wasted.

Breakfast Club and After School Club will also reopen from March 8th but these will also be subject to the conditions of our risk assessment. As we have to keep groups small and consistent, we will only be able to take bookings for regular days each week. Please note that places will be limited, and priority will be given to key worker children. If you would like to book a regular slot at either Breakfast or After School Club please email Mrs Porter directly (bursar@longridge-cofe.lancs.sch.uk) by 3.30pm on Wednesday 3rd March.

I will be in touch next week just to remind everyone about other school routines.

We look forward to seeing everyone very soon,

Catherine Parkin